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13. Targa Rally - Affected Parties 

 

Reporting officer J Calder (Property Officer) 

Date 19 August 2011 

Vision, mission and values  

This item is in accord with Council’s vision, mission and values statement as promoting the district through 
economic growth. 

 

Local Government Act 2002 – The four well-beings 

Cultural No cultural  impact is anticipated 

Economic Supporters and participants will visit the Whangarei District resulting in a significant 
positive impact.  There will be media coverage of the event, promoting the district 
positively. 

Environmental No environmental impact is anticipated.  A standard condition for such events requires the 
organisers to deliver a bond to Council to cover any significant damage.  The organisers 
are appropriately insured. 

Social Positive impact from participating or spectating stages of the event. 

 

 

Feedback from affected parties is provided for consideration. 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachment 

Targa Whangarei Community and Business Consultation 



AFFECTED PARTIES COMMUNICATION COMMENTS

Fonterra Tankers We liaise with logistics Planning Manager Keith Roach Fonterra contacted we liaise with logistics Planning Manager Keith 

Roach

NZRTA We have been in contact with Northland area executive - Gary 

Masters

NRC Northland – gmasters@nzrta.co.nz 08  367782 

Confirm we are liaising with NZRTA

Northland Forest 

Management 

Phil Stocker ph 0274 714107 or 09 4077115                                       Phil has rearranged their schedule to work around our proposed 

closure times

Hancock forest Contact: Greg O’Grady ph 0272 333175 Has been contacted

P.F Olsen Ltd Contact:  Grant Rowe ph 021 529984 Grant has told us that he will minimize loads going through the 

affected route and divert those still in operation

Police All notified regionally (locally notified internally) All notified regionally (locally notified internally)

Fire Advised to national coordinator then information is sent locally by 

them

Have been in contact with the Regional Communications Manager - 

Terry Hewitt

Ambulance 

Services 

On event Ambulance liaison Officer advises all affected services Our liaison is Grant Hirst, he has been contacted

Maungakaramea 

rural Fire Service 

Mark Montgomery ½ stage rural fire 

09 432 3841 mgkmonty@xtra.co.nz

Are marshalling our Maungakaramea stage as a fundraiser

COMMUNITY GROUPS

                WHANGAREI COMMUNITY & BUSINESS CONSULTATION

COMMERCIAL OPERATORS

EMERGENCY SERVICES



Multiserve Sandra Van Dyk,Bus transport Coordinator Multi serve Whangarei 

0274 853 802, svandyke@multiserve.co.nz

Have liaised with Sandra and provided her with maps and closure 

times. Sandra is coordinating with all the affected bus companies 

and will respond with any conflicts.

Ruakaka school Ruakaka School     09 432 7503   School are marshalling the stage as a fundraiser.

Maungatapere 

school

Maungatapere school PTA Chairperson

 Joanne King 09 432 2803

School are marshalling the stage as a fundraiser.

Kaurihohore School School are marshalling the stage as a fundraiser. School are marshalling the stage as a fundraiser.

Kamo High School Ass. Principal, Kamo High School, admin@kamohigh.school.nz

Phone: +64 9 435 1688 

School are marshalling the stage as a fundraiser.

Hikurangi school Bruce Crawford Principal

09 433 8388 

Hikurangi.school@vodafone.co.nz

School are marshalling the stage as a fundraiser.

Parua bay school           Mike Smith Parua Bay School

09 4381144  021 02343095

Whangarei@numberworks.com

School are marshalling the stage as a fundraiser.

Tauraroa Area 

School 

Principal 09 432 2643 general@tauraroa.school.nz School are marshalling the stage as a fundraiser.

Whangarei Boys' 

High School

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Mr Gilbert- happy for us to make 

arrangements with the bus companies and arrange escorts through 

the closed roads.

Whangarei Girls' 

High School

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - awaiting confirmation

BUS & COACH SERVICES

SCHOOLS AND LEARNING CENTRES



Pompallier Catholic 

College

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Kelly Adams -happy for us to liaise with 

bus companies and arrange escorts for buses where necessary.

Bream Bay College Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Principal P/A - Buses leave at 3:30pm 

and dont conflict with our timeline for the closest stage.

Excellere College Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Principal Chris Cahill contacted us about the opportunity to 

fundraise - we are currently working through the options with him.

Huanui College Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Fiona- happy for us to liaise with bus 

companies and arrange escorts for buses where necessary.

Glenbervie School Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Paul Shepherd - no buses run through 

our proposed stages.

Hurupaki School Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Principal Margaret Cameron contacted us about the opportunity to 

fundraise - we are currently working through the options with her.

Hukerenui Primary 

School

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

They have been in contact with us about fundraising opportunities - 

we are currently liaising with them about marshalling the affected 

stage 

Kamo Intermediate Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Principal - happy with stage times, 

would like to be involved in the event.

Kamo School Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Principal - no buses affected by our 

proposed closures

Kokopu School Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Will not be affected as buses have 

unrestricted access to the school

Matarau School Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - happy for us to liaise with bus 

companies and arrange escorts through closed roads where 

necessary



Maungakaramea 

School

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Have been personally visited and offered marshalling opportunity - 

happy for us to liaise with bus companies and arrange escorts 

through closed roads where necessary

Maunu School Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - happy for us to liaise with bus 

companies and arrange escorts through closed roads where 

necessary

One Tree Point 

School

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Bus route not affected as it is not close 

to any planned stages - also providing lunch for our Marsden Point 

service as a fundraising exercise.

Otaika Valley 

School

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - have offered a fundraising opportunity 

- happy for us to liaise with bus companies and arrange escorts 

through closed roads where necessary

Poroti School Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - awaiting confirmation

Portland School Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Bus route not affected as it heads 

towards town.

Waipu School Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Principal Paul Ramsay has contacted us to coordinate bus 

schedules - the roads will be re-opened before the buses are on the 

road

Bream Bay  

Kindergarten

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Linda - wont be affected

Comrie Park 

kindergarten

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Sessions end at 2:45, closest stage 

starts at 3:15 therefore no time conflicts.

Forest View 

kindergarten

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - left messages but no reply

Hikurangi 

Kindergarten

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Donna - No problems with our 

proposed closure times.



Hurupaki 

Kindergarten

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Will not be affected as parents have 

unrestricted access to the Kindegarten

Kamo Kindergarten Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Will not be affected as parents have 

unrestricted access to the Kindegarten

Portland 

Kindergarten

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - Fiona - No problems with our proposed 

closure times.

Ruatangata West 

Playcentre

Email sent with detailed letter attached with information about the 

proposed road closures and an invitation to fundraise.

Followed up with phonecall - awaiting confirmation
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